
Special called Law Enforcement Committee Meeting 

At 4:30 pm 

Coffee County Administrative Plaza 

November 9, 2023 

 

Present: Chairman Missy DeFord, Laura Nettles, Jackie Duncan, and Dwight Miller 

Guest: John Coffelt – Manchester Times 

 

This was a special called meeting to approve two new Judicial Commissioners. Chairman Missy DeFord 
called the meeting to order at 4:35 pm. Jackie Duncan made the motion to approve the agenda and 
Dwight Miller seconded the motion. Motion carries. 

We reviewed the applications of the two new proposed Judicial Commissioners, Courtnay Zeitler and 
Catrina Von McGee-Lester. Dwight Miller asked the question was prior law enforcement experience a 
requirement? It is preferred but not a requirement. The applicants were interviewed and vetted by the 
Human Resources department and Mayor’s office before presented to the Law Enforcement 
Committee. 

Laura Nettles made the motion to approve both applicants as new Judicial Commissioners. The motion 
was seconded by Dwight Miller, with the understanding they would receive the proper training in the 
judicial commissioner’s office to be up to standard because they do not have a law enforcement 
background. It received a unanimous vote of yes. Motion carries. 

The two new Judicial Commissioners will be presented at the next full commission meeting on 
November 14, 2023 to be voting on by the full commission.  

At 5:02 pm, Laura Nettles made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Dwight Miller seconded the motion. 
It received a unanimous vote of yes. Motion carries. 

 
 

Minutes respectfully submitted by, 
 
 

Commissioner Missy DeFord 


